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2020 Tax Changes for W-4P (TWE) 
 

 

The tax change is due to the Tax Cut and Jobs Act signed into law on December 22, 2017. Allowances are no 

longer used to calculate federal income tax withholding in the redesigned Form W-4P. This change is meant 

to increase transparency, simplicity, and accuracy of the form. In the past, the value of a withholding 

allowance was tied to the amount of the personal exemption. Due to changes in law, currently you cannot 

claim personal exemptions or dependency exemptions. 

 

The new design reduces the form's complexity and increases the transparency and accuracy of the 

withholding system. While it uses the same underlying information as the old design, it replaces complicated 

worksheets with more straightforward questions that make accurate withholding easier for retirees. 

 

The Internal Revenue Service (IRS) is not requiring all retirees to complete the revised form and has 

designed the withholding tables so that they will work with both the new and prior year forms. However, 

certain retirees will be required to use the new form: those who are first paid in 2020 and anyone who makes 

withholding changes during 2020. 

Retirees who have furnished Form W-4P in any year before 2020 are not required to furnish a new form 

merely because of the redesign. Employers will continue to compute withholding based on the information 

from the retiree's most recently furnished Form W-4P. 
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To provide maximum accuracy, you are encouraged to use the Tax Withholding Estimator available at 

www.irs.gov/W4app. This link for the IRS Tax Withholding Estimator has replaced the Tax Withholdings 

(Federal and State) Calculator on the Pensions website. 

 

https://www.irs.gov/individuals/tax-withholding-estimator
https://www.irs.gov/individuals/tax-withholding-estimator

